Town of Washington

Board of Selectmen

MINUTES

     




       December 5, 2013

1.0  ASSEMBLY 

1.1  Meeting called to order at 7:00PM. 


1.2  Members: Guy Eaton, Ken Eastman and Tom Marshall 

1.3 Visitors: 

2.0  MINUTES: Marshall motioned to approve the minutes of the November 21, 2013. Eaton seconded the motion. All voted in favor.  

Important Dates     -    

 12/11/2013 Park and Recreation Commission- 6PM at the Town Hall 

12/12/2013 Representative from Kelly Ayotte’s office will be at the Town Hall (See below) 

12/16/2013 Safety Complex Meeting 6PM at the Center Station 

12/18/2013 Conservation Commission Meeting 7PM at the Town Hall 

12/19/2013 JLMC 6PM at the Town Hall 

Did you Know?  

The police department is sponsoring a “Toys for Tots” drive on December 15.  Prior to that collection date boxes will be set up in Town Hall and at the police station.  There will be a collection box at the Transfer Station on December 14 & 15.

On December 15 Chief Marshall will be at the police station to collect toys.  Santa will be joining him and handing out candy canes from 11 am to 1 pm.  

Please drop off a new, unwrapped toy(s) at any of the locations.  Toys will be brought to the regional collection point for distribution to families needing assistance.

Contact Chief Marshall at the police station at 603-495-3294 or smarshall@washingtonnh.org for more information.

3.0 BUILDING AND PARKING PERMITS

3.1 Certificate of Occupancy to Dan Dubowik, TM#15-052 for 333 King Street. Eastman inspected and motioned to approve the certificate. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY 


4.1 Joe Tapp phoned to ask questions regarding speaking with the Planning Board regarding his concerns with fences and a suggestion to add something to the Land Use Ordinance. Marshall and Dagesse did confirm that they would bring the issue to the meeting but he wanted to know if he could attend. Dagesse told him he was welcome to attend. 


4.2 Tom Taylor phoned to ask Dagesse questions about encumbering Forestry funds that were approved at last year’s town meeting. Dagesse informed Taylor on what document she would need for the auditor. 


4.3 Aaron Zipper phoned to ask for abatement paperwork. Dagesse sent him the form he requested. 


4.4 A resident requested Dagesse notarize a document for him. She did. 


4.5 Jeff Johnson phoned to ask questions regarding his property on Washington Drive. The deed references two tracts of land and the town bills it as one Mr. Johnson wanted to know if the parcel should be merged since his home is on both tracts. Dagesse said he could and helped him get the paperwork. 


4.6 John Cilley phoned to ask about his rental of the lodge in December, he had called and changed the date but his form did not have the new date on it. Dagesse confirmed that he was scheduled to use the lodge on the 28th. 


4.7 Ken Dews came in and gave Michelle Dagesse an application for a variance. Dagesse to coordinate a variance hearing. 


4.8 John Bock phoned to ask what he would have to do to donate a piece of land to the Town. Dagesse will call Mr. Bock with his options. 


4.9 Joyce Borey requested a 911# for their East Washington Road property. Eaton established TM#16-77-12 as 4630 East Washington Road . 


4.10 Sandy Poole requested that the Selectmen establish a 911# for the auto repair shop. The Selectmen will establish this week. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEAD AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS   

5.1 Michelle Dagesse: 


5.1.1. Completed the Labor Summary report for November and sent it in. 


5.1.2. Received a call from the printer who did last years Town Report. He wanted to know if a phone quote was sufficient. 


5.1.3. Received a call from a local printer requesting information to bid on this year’s town report. Dagesse sent her a copy of the bid letter. 


5.1.4. Spoke with an insurance agent who is working on getting a health insurance quote for the town employees. The quote should be done by the end of the week. 


5.1.5 Typed up a letter for reimbursement from the Trust Funds for the year to date expenses from the Health Trust Funds. The Selectmen signed the document and forwarded it to the trustees. 


5.1.6. Updated the full time Town employees on their remaining leave time for the current year. 

5.2 Carolyn Russell:

5.2.1. Requested the Selectmen accept a donation in the amount of $400.00 for the community service fund. Marshall motioned to accept the donation. Eaton seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

5.2.2. Discussed a lien situation with the Selectmen. 

5.3 Chief Marshall 


5.3.1. Provided the Call for Service report for the month of November. 

6.0 Public Appointments: 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED
7.1  Approval for Operation from NH DES to Chris Mohr, Coolidge Drive and Mary and Rocco Ruggiero, Harrison Road. – Filed 

7.2 Invoice for the floodlights installed on the corner of the town hall. – Approved and forwarded to Dagesse for payment. 

7.3 A copy of a letter from NH DES to a Washington property owner regarding a wetland minimum impact forestry notification. – Filed 

7.4 Request from Lolly Gilbert to the Board of Selectmen for their signature of a grant she is working on for a new ambulance. – The Selectmen signed the document and Dagesse faxed the paperwork. 

7.5 Letter from Kayla Schwartz to the Board of Selectmen forwarding her concerns with the conditions of the Center Fire Station- Filed 

7.6 A copy of a letter from NH DES to Antonio and Patricia Jorge administrative order regarding a wetlands bureau file. – Filed  

7.7 Letter from Sulloway & Hollis regarding PSNH – 2011 and 2012 tax appeals- Forward to the Assessors 

7.8 Application of Lola Allen for the use of the lodge on December 21, 2013- See 9.1

7.9 Submission from UVLSRPC for this year’s town report. 

7.10 Email from Aaron Zipper forwarding his concerns with his property card. – Forward to the Assessors 

7.11 Email from a former property owner requesting the town release a welfare lien from his property. – The Selectmen responded to this letter stating that the Town would not be releasing a lien. 

8.0Old Business
8.1 

9.0 New Business 

9.1 Eastman motioned to approve the application of Lola Allen for the use of the lodge. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

9.2 The Selectmen decided to establish the cost of living allowance for the Town employees at 1.5%. 

9.3 The Selectmen received two bids for the town report. One company provided the Selectmen with a bid for a 6x9 book and a 8.5x11. Dagesse will contact Kase printing to give them an opportunity to bid on a 8.5x11 option. 

9.4 A contractor came in and cleaned the heating units at the Town Hall today. He found two defective heating units that need to be replaced. The contractor will provide an estimate. 

9.5 Eastman will contact Martha Hamill to complete the purchase and sales of the property that abuts the Center Station. 

10.1 The Board approved cheques for payroll $24,437.90 and vendor checks in the amount of $17,233.38 December 6, 2013. 

11.0  ADJOURNMENT 

11.1 Eaton motioned to adjourn Marshall seconded the motion the meeting was adjourned at 8:20PM All voted in favor. 

Respectfully,

Michelle Dagesse

Secretary for the Board of Selectmen 
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